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THE DIOCESE OF BETHLEHEM

143" Diocesan Convention
Cathedral Church of the Nativity
321 Wyandotte St. Bethlehem, PA 18015 (610) 691-5655
October 10 & 11, 2014

CONVENTION SCHEDULE

Friday, October 10, 2014

10:00 am Meeting of the Standing Committees of the Dioceses of Bethlehem and Northwestern
Pennsylvania (Room 22)
11:00 am Check-in at the Cathedral Church of the Nativity, Bethlehem
1:00 pm Call to Order (business begins)
Roll Call
Prayers and Hymn
Distribution of Materials Announcement
Seat and Voice
Appointments to Committees Announcement Matters of Reference, Manners, Introductions
Greetings from Ecumenical Visitors
The Bishop’s Address
Report of Nominating Committee — The Standing Committee
2:15 pm Ballot
2:45 pm Hearings — Session I
A: Resolution on the Budget (The Cathedral)
B: Resolution of the Personnel Committee (The Cathedral)
C: Resolution to Establish More Comprehensive Requirements for Purchase, Possession, and
Carrying of Firearms (Room 21)
D: Resolution to Limit Firearm and Ammunition Capacities (Room 21)
4:00 pm Business Session I
4:40 pm Prepare for Eucharist
5:00 pm Convention Eucharist
6:30 pm Social time and Banquet at Lehigh University

Saturday, October 11, 2014

7:00 am Breakfast (on your own in the area)

8:30 am Morning Prayer

9:00 am Break

9:15 am (Begins in the Cathedral) Diocesan Values Clarification in Small Groups
(facilitated by Al Johnson)

11:15 am Values Clarification Report (The Cathedral)

11:30 am Business Session II

12:00 pm Noonday Prayers

12:30 pm Lunch (Standing Committee in Room 22)

1:30 pm Business Session Il (if needed)



2014-2015 Officers of the Diocese

The Secretary of the Diocese

The Rev. Karl Kern
M: 2848 St. Alban’s Dr., Sinking Spring, PA 19608

The Treasurer

Charlie Barebo
M: 333 Wyandotte Street, Bethlehem, PA 18015

The Assistant Treasurer/Controller

Bruce Reiner
M: 333 Wyandotte Street, Bethlehem, PA 18015

The Chancellor

Linda Henry, Esquire
M: 333 Wyandotte Street, Bethlehem, PA 18015

The Registrar

Nanette Smith
M: 333 Wyandotte Street, Bethlehem, PA 18015



COMMITTEES OF THE CONVENTION

Committee on Admission of New Parishes and Missions

Convener: The Rev. John Davis
Connie Archer

Committee on Claims of Clergy/Delegates to Seats

Convener: The Rev. Rob Cristie-Troutman
The Rev. Fran Hlavcek

Committee on Constitutions and Canons

Convener: Ty Welles, Esq.
John Feather, Esq.
Linda Henry

Committee on Resolutions

Convener: Jan Charney
The Rev. Raymond Harbort

Committee on Resolutions of Courtesy

Convener: The Rev. John Wagner
The Rev. Jane Arrington Bender
Ray Arcario

Committee on Unfinished Business

Convener: The Rev. Marion Meiss
The Rev. Rodney Conn



2014-2015 Committee Members

Members of the Standing Committee

The Standing Committee, consisting of five clergy and five laypersons, is the Ecclesiastical Authority in
the absence of the Bishop or during a vacancy of the Episcopate. The Committee is elected by the
Convention. It has authority to fill all vacancies that may occur during a recess of Convention, and it
reports to the Convention. Election is for five-year terms, part of the committee being elected each year;
no one elected shall be eligible for re-election after serving two consecutive terms until after the
expiration of one year.

The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe, Bishop
Class of 2015
The Rev. Canon Jane Teter
Connie Archer, St. Anne’s Trexlertown

Class of 2016
The Rev. T. Scott Allen, St. Andrew’s, Allentown
Elizabeth House, Cathedral Church of the Nativity Secretary

Class of 2017
The Rev. Canon Andrew Gerns, Trinity, Easton President
Kate Fanning, Christ Church, Reading

Class 0of 2018
The Rev. James Rinehart, retired
Raymond Arcario, Cathedral Church of the Nativity

Class of 2019
The Rev, Early Trygar, St. Mark’s, Moscow
Liza Holzinger, St. Andrew’s, Allentown

Members of the Commission on Ministry

The Commission on Ministry assists and advises the Bishop in the selection and guidance of those
entering the ministry; in continuing education; and other matters relating to the ministry of the laity,
ordination, and deployment. Twelve members are elected by the Convention, and “No one so elected
shall be eligible for re-election after having served two consecutive terms until after the expiration of one
year.” The bishop appoints six members for three-year terms.

Class of 2015

The Rev. Nancy Packard, retired
The Rev. Ginny Day, retired
Robert Schreiber

Robin Yedlock



Class of 2016

The Rev. Fran Hlavack, Good Shepherd & St. John the Evangelist
The Rev. Charles Warwick, St. Andrew’s Alden

Susan Jacobson Boskett

Charles Dunn

Class of 2017

The Rev. Laura Howell, Trinity, Bethlehem

The Rev. Jane Williams, St. Andrews, Allentown
Virginia Falzone

Peg Gerns, Trinity, Easton

Members of the Diocesan Council

The Diocesan Council, with the Bishop as President, constitutes the executive leadership of the Diocese.
It is responsible for the oversight of strategic and program planning, administration of the program and
review. It reports to the Convention. Members are elected by the Convention for a three-year term. “No
one so elected shall be eligible for re-election after having served two consecutive terms until after the
expiration of one year.” The Bishop and the Treasurer are ex-officio members.

The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe, Bishop
Class of 2015
The Rev. Lou Divis, St. Peter’s, Tunkhannock
The Rev. Peter Pearson, St. James’ & St. George’s, Jermyn
Donald Clamser, North Parish
Judith Ferree, St. James’ & St. George’s, Jermyn
Karen Zapotok

Class of 2016

The Rev. John C. Wagner, St. Mark’s & St. John’s, Jim Thorpe
Carol Lynne Keane, St. Anne’s, Trexlertown

Warren Shotto, Good Shepherd, Scranton

Class of 2017

The Rev. Tim Alleman, Holy Cross, Wilkes-Barre
The Rev. David Green, St. Gabriel’s, Douglassville
The Rev. Joseph Rafferty, Prince of Peace, Dallas
Jan Charney Trinity, Easton

Richard Evans, St. Martin’s, Mountain Top

Kurt Kovalovich, Trinity, Pottsville

Ex Officio

The Ven. Richard I. Cluett, Archdeacon
Charles V. Barebo, Diocesan Treasurer

The Rev. Canon Anne E. Kitch, Diocesan Staff



Members of the Board of Discipline

The Board of Discipline is composed of four clergy and three laypersons each elected to four-year terms.
The Court may be convened in the discipline of a member of the clergy against whom a charge of
misconduct has been made.

Class of 2015
The Rev. Terry Wible, St. Luke’s, Lebanon
John Feather

Class 0of 2016
The Very Rev. Tony Pompa, Nativity Cathedral, Bethlehem

Class of 2017

The Rev. Jeffery Funk

The Rev. Canon John Francis, Christ Church, Reading
James Vorsmarti, Nativity Cathedral, Bethlehem

Members of the Incorporated Trustees

The members of the Corporation shall be the Bishop, the Chancellor, and the Treasurer of the Diocese,
together with nine laypersons and three clergy elected by the Diocesan Convention. (Charter of the
Incorporated Trustees, Article 11, and by-laws)

Class of 2015

The Rev. John Hartman, Grace, Kingston

Peter Hilgart, Cathedral Church of the Nativity, Bethlehem
R. Bruce Reiner, Trinity, Bethlehem

Bill Vitalos, Trinity, Bethlehem

Class of 2016

The Rev. J. Douglas Moyer, Christ Church, Stroudsburg Vice President
Rich Evans, St. Martin’s, Mountain Top

David Feick, Christ Church, Reading President

Cynthia Johnson, Grace Church, Kingston

Class of 2017

The Rev. James Reinhart, retired

Howard Alleger, Christ Church, Stroudsburg

Joan Duckloe, Christ Church, Stroudsburg Secretary
F. Laird Evans, St. Andrew’s, Allentown

Ex Officio

The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe, Bishop

The Ven. Richard 1. Cluett, Archdeacon
Linda Henry, Esq., Chancellor

Charlie Barebo, Diocesan Treasurer



Clergy of the Diocese of Bethlehem as of October 31, 2014

Arranged in the Order of Canonical Residence

THE BISHOP
The Rt. ReV. S€AN ROWE......oooiiiiiiiiiiii ettt e 03/01/14
Tk
The Rev. John R. Coble, Jr. (Retir€d 1997).....ccccvieviiiiiiiciieeee ettt 06/15/63
The Rev. Michael J. Fill, Jr. (Retired 1998) ....c.oooiiiiieieee e 06/26/65
The Rev. Canon Clifford B. Carr (Retired 2001) ......ccccviveieieiieeieeriieeiieeiee e 06/21/67
The Rev. Canon Henry A. Male Jr. (Retired 1994)........cooviieiiieciieiieeiesieecee e 09/18/67
The Rev. Ralph C. Roth, Jr. (Retired 1997) .....cccviviiiiiiieieceeeeeece e 12/01/67
The Rev. Canon George C. Loeffler, Deacon (Retired 2013)......cccoocvveviieniienciieeiieeeeeee. 02/05/68
The Rev. James L. Gill (Retired 1991) ......ccociiiiiieiieiiiecie ettt 06/16/68
The Rev. Alexander C. Zabriskie Jr. (Retired 1995) .......cccvveiieiiiiiieciieceeeee e 07/18/69
The Rev. Donald H. Knapp (Retired 1994) .......cccooviiiiiiiiiiieeiie ettt 03/31/70
The Rev. Donald A. HOWells, DEACON .......uvviiiiiiieiiiiiiiieeeeeeeee e 12/19/70
The Rev. Paul Coleman Cochran (Retired 1997) .....cccvvvciiiiiiieiieiieeeeeee e 06/14/70
The Rev. Dr. Robert D. Carlyon (Retired 1997) ...cccvveviiiiieeieeeeeeeetestee et 07/07/71
The Rev. Hubert L. Flesher (Retired 1997) .....ccccviiiiiiiiiieiieeee ettt 09/24/71
The Rev. Gerald W. Richards (Retired 1996) .......c.coooiiiiiiiiiiiiie e 09/05/72
The Rev. Everett W. Francis (Retired 1991) ......ccoociiiiiiiiiiiieieeeeeeeeeree e 03/15/77
The Rev. Stephen J. Matylewicz (Retired 2004 ) ........cccuvviiiieciieeieeiiecieesiee e 06/22/77
The Ven. Richard I. Cluett, Archdeacon Emeritus (Retired 2004) ........ccccccveverveecveeeneennnn. 03/01/78
The Rev. Dr. Raymond J. Howe (Retired 2000) ........cccveeeiireeiieeieeniieeriesiee e 09/01/78
The Rev. Canon Doris S. Bray (Retired 1999) .......ccooviiiiiiiicieeeeeeetesiee e 09/01/78
The Rev. Charles L. BEEM......cooiiiiiiiiiiiieiieeeeeetet ettt 12/01/78
The Rev. Canon Walter L. Krieger (Retired 2004) .......c.cooovveeiiieriieniieeiiesiee e 11/01/79
The Rev. Elizabeth W. Myers (Retired 1999) .......cccovvviiiiiiiiieeeeeeceesee e 10/28/80
The Rev. Canon Gwendolyn-Jane Romeril (Retired 2001)........cccevveiienciienciienciieeieeeeeeenn 06/13/81
The Rt. Rev. Mark Dyer (Retired 2000).........cccocciieriieiiiiiiieeie et sveeeeee e 01/01/82
The Rev. Canon Jane B. Teter (Retired 2010)........ccevieiiiiiiiiiiieeieecieeeieesiee e 09/07/83
The Very Rev. Robert D. Schenkel, Jr. (Retired 1996)........ccccveeeiiiriienciiiniiecieeee e 11/03/84
The Rev. Robert K. Gildersleeve (Retired 2005) ......ooocviieiieeeiieeieeiieciieciee et 01/28/85
The Rev. Robert F. Magnus (Retired 1996) .......c.coociiiiiiiciiieiieeeeeeeeeesiee st 09/08/86
The Rev. Charles V. Day (Retir€d 1990) .......cooovieviiiiiiieiieeie ettt 12/04/86
The Rev. Eric Snyder (Retired 1992) ......c.ooeeiieiiieeiieeiiecee ettt s 04/16/87
The Rev. Canon Lexa H. Shallcross (Retired 2010) ......coccvveeiieeriieriieniiesieeeiee e 05/30/87
The Rev. Eleanor E. Hart Gardner(Retired 2011) .....oocevviiieiiieiieieeeieeeeecee e 04/22/89
The Rev. Joseph Lawrence Holman, Deacomn..........c.ceecveveiieeciieeniieniieeiiesiee e eiee e 05/20/89
The ReV. JOMN C. WaGNET ......cccciiiiiieiiieeiie ettt ettt e et e et eesr e e seseessbaeenseeensneesneas 06/01/89
The Rev. Ira C. HOUCK L ...couiiiiiiiiiiiieieeee ettt 01/01/91
The Rev. Gary R. Blumer (Retired 1996).........cccvvviiiiiiiiiiieeieeeeeeeeese et 04/30/91
The Rev. Ann R. Lefevre, DEaCON .....coooviviiiieeteet ettt e e e e e e e e 05/23/91
The Rev. Lois S. Bartlett (Retired 2001) ......ccceeciieriieiiieeiieeiie et 06/08/91
The Rev. John R. GambIe.......cooiiiiiiiiiiiiiieeee et 09/11/91
The Rev. Benjamin L. Lentz (Retred) ........cccvveeiiiiiieiiieeiieeie et 10/30/91
The Rev. Sue West-Doohan (Retired 2003) .......coevciieiiiiiiiiiiiie et 11/19/91
The Rev. Elizabeth Moulton (Retired 2005) ......c.coveviiiiiiiiieeiie ettt 08/31/92
The Ven. Howard StringfelloW..........ccuviiiiiiiiiiiiccie ettt 09/14/93
The Rev. Canon Michael PIOVANE .........cccveeiiiiiiiiiiieciieciee ettt 10/31/93



The Rev. Maureen AtLee Hipple.......ccovveiiieriiiiiieciie ettt 01/06/94
The Rev. Canon Virginia Rex Day (Retired 2008) ......c.coooviieeiiieriieiieeiieeieeeiee e 04/23/94
The Rev. Karl L. KeIM ...coiiiiiiiiieciie ettt e e ssnaeennaeeene s 04/23/94
The Rev. Dr. Frank S. SefChiCK ........cccvviiiiiiiiieiiecie ettt 09/21/94
The Rev. F. Graham CILff (Retired 2005).......ccocoiiiriiieiiieiiieee et 10/07/94
The Rev. Canon Charles H. Morris (Retired 2000).........ccccveeiieeriieniieniienieesiee e e 07/19/95
The Rev. Dr. Dennis B. A. Berk(Retir€d) ........cccueeveiiiiiiiiiiiieiie ettt 11/14/95
The Rev. James F. TUITEIL.......cccoeiiiiiiieiieee ettt e et enae s 06/08/96
The Rt. Rev. Paul V. Marshall (Retired 2013) ......cccveiiiiiiiiiieiieeeeereeeeeeeiee e 06/29/96
The Rev. Joseph L. De Acetis (Retired 2000) .........ceeveviieiiieeriieeieeriieereesieeeeeeeiee e 06/11/97
The Very Rev. William B. Lane (Retired 2000) ..........ccceocuireeiieerieeriieeiiesiee e eiee e 06/12/97
The Rev. Elizabeth S. Haynes (Retired 2010) .......cccvvioiiiriiiiiiie et 06/14/97
The Rev. Daniel G. JONES ......ccccvieiiiiiiieeiie et erteeetee st sieeetee e teeeseaeeseseessseessseesnseeensaeesneas 06/14/97
The Rev. John Leo (Retir€d 1987) ..oooviieiiieiieieeeieeee ettt ettt s 11/14/97
The Rev. Robert Criste-TTOUMAN .........ccciieriieiciieeiiecieeciee e eee e e sreesebeesreesseeesaeeenees 10/31/98
The Rev. Laurence H. Miller (Retired 2001) .....c.coocvieiiiiiiieeiieeieeeieeeeesie e 03/10/98
The Rev. EAWard K. Erb........ooociiiiiiiiiie ettt e s 06/29/98
The Rev. Jane A. BeNAEr .......coccviiiiiiiiiecieee ettt tee e ennaeeene s 09/19/98
The Rev. Daniel W. HINKIE .......c.ccocuiiiiiiiiiieieeeeciee ettt e s eae s 01/12/99
The Rev. Canon Maria W. E. TJEItVEIt.......ccccuveriiiriieeiieciie et 09/14/99
The Rev. Canon Joel W. Atkinson (Retired 2005). ......ccevevireeiieerieeriieeiie et 09/20/99
The Rev. Judith U. Snyder (REtIred) ........ceevvieriieniieiiiecie ettt 09/23/99
The Rev. James C. SMith........ccciiioiiiiiieiieee et ree et e eraeeene s 09/25/99
The Rev. William S. Marshall Jr. (Retired 2011).....c.coociieiiiiiiiieieeieeciieciee e 10/01/99
The Rev. Vivian R. Bennett (Retired) ..........oocviiiiiiiiiiiiiiccee e 10/25/99
The Rev. Canon Vincent E. Lewellis (Retired 2009) ........cccocvveviieniieniieniieeiee e 11/01/99
The ReV. JOMN C. MAJOT....ccciiiiiieiiie e ettt ettt et e e eesaaeeseseeseseesssaesnseeensseensneas 12/18/99
The Rev. Canon Anne E. KitCh .....c.oooiuiiiiiiiiiiieiieciectes ettt 02/16/00
The Rev. Sally H. Dover (Retired 2000) ......c.cocoveereiieiiieiiieeiie ettt sveesvee e 03/03/00
The Rev. Faith J. D’Urbano (Retired 2000) .........ccccveiiiiriiireiieeieerieeeieesiee e 04/29/00
The Rev. Daniel V. FItZSIMMONS.......cceoiiiiiiieiieciiecieeciee et e e eeae e s 04/29/00
The Rev. Susan M. HaZeN ......cccoevciiiiiiiiiieie ettt et e e e s 04/29/00
The Rev. Laura M. HOWEIL.......c.ccocuiiiiiiiieeie ettt s s 04/18/01
The ReV. T. SCOtt ALLST ...oeeeiiiiieeiie ettt ettt e e seb e e s sseeenseeensaeenneas 06/04/01
The Rev. Patrick L. Malloy .....ccveecviiiiieiiieeie ettt e rae e essae e s 06/29/01
The Rev. Jeffrey L. Funk (Retired) .......coovveviiiiiieiiieciecee ettt 09/29/01
The Rev. Elizabeth B. A, DICLY ..ccccvviiiiieiieeie ettt et s 10/23/01
The Rev. Dr. John H. Heffner (Retired) ........cceovvieriiiiiiiiiieeieeeeeeeeere e 10/23/01
The Rev. Hazel B. HUNt, DEACON ....coooiiiiiiiieeeeeeeet ettt e e e e e e e e e e e e e 10/23/01
The Rev. Canon ANAreW T. GEINS .....c.eeevviieriiieiiieeiieeieeeieeeiee e esreesaeeseseessaessseeesaeesneas 01/21/02
The Rev. Susan E. Cembalisty-Innes (Retired 2005) ........cceeeieeriieriiieniieniieeee e 03/01/02
The Rev. Daniel C. GUNIN .......cccieeiiiiiieiiie et eeiee st ee e teeeee et eesseeseseessseesnseeensaeesneas 04/06/02
The Rev. Iris E. PELEISOM ...ccuviiiiiiiiiiciie ettt ettt e st e st e ennneenne s 04/06/02
The ReV. Earl TryGar, ST.....ccio ittt ettt s e et e e ssaesnneeessaeesneas 04/06/02
The Rev. Elizabeth MacMillan Miller, DEacomn..........uuuuuueiiiiieiiiiiiiiiieieeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee e 05/31/03
The Rev. DIane P. Zanetti.........cceecuiiiiiiiiiieeiii ettt seeeee et e sve st e e ssaessneeesnaeeenees 05/31/03
The Rev. Reuel S. Kaighn (Retired 2000)........cccveviiiiiiiiiiieeiieeieeereeereesie e 12/06/03
The Rev. Patricia M. MacMillan Dwyer Moser(Retired)..........ccccceevevienciienciienciieeie e 04/17/04
The Rev. Demery Bader-SaYe .......c.ccociiiiiieiiieiieciie ettt ere et e e esnaeeene s 04/20/04
The Rev. TeIrenCe WIDIE.......cocciiiiiiiiiie ettt ettt b et e e s saesnneeennaeeenees 06/02/04
The Rev. Nancy L. Meader Packard (Retired) ........c.ccocvvvviireciieeriieiieeieesiee e 06/22/04



The Rev. Raymond L. Harbort (Retired 2004)........c.coocuiiiiieeiieeieeeieeeeeesiee st 10/12/04

The Rev. Trula HOILYWOOQ .....cccviiiiiiiiieeie ettt e st enae s 09/14/05
The Rev. JONN R. FIAnCIS.......cooiiiiiiiiiiiiieeeee et e 10/13/05
The Rev. Mary Lou HOOVET DIVIS .....ccuiiiiiieriieiiieciie st eiee ettt sve e seteesraesnee e eene s 05/17/06
The Rev. Craig C. Sweeney (Retired) ........cocvveriieriieiiiieiie ettt 06/27/06
The Rt. Rev. John P. Croneberger (Retired 2007).......cceeveiieeeiieeiieeniieeiiesiee e eiee e 03/01/07
The Rev. James A. RINENATIT ..........ooviiiiiiiieeiicc e 03/01/07
The Rev. Donald SChaIbIe ........covvvviiiiiiieeiee et 06/29/07
The Very Rev. Anthony R. POMPa........cooiieiiiiiiiiiiieccce et 08/20/07
The Rev. Sally Bosler, DEaCOMN .........cccuiiiiieeiie ettt siee et sve e sbeesreesseeesaeeenes 09/29/07
The Rev. Marion MeiSs, DEACOM ..........coovuureiiieiiieieeeee et e e e e e e eeneneeens 09/29/07
The Rev. Rodney Conn, DEACON ........c.eeeviieiiieiiieeiiecieeeiee ettt steesraeeneeesaeeenes 02/02/08
The Rev. Dolores Evans Smith(Retired) .........cccveriiiiciiiiiiieieeeeieeceese e 02/02/08
The Rev. Bernice Reichard, DEaCOMN.......cooovvvieiiieteeeeeeeeeeee et e e e e e e e e e e e e e e 02/02/08
The Rev. Abraham Valiath.........ccc.ooooiiiiiiiiiiiicieee e 06/01/08
The Rev. Andrea P. Baldyga ......ccocviiiiiiiiieeie ettt s 06/04/08
The ReV. BIUCE BaKET.......eooiiiiiiiieiiee et 06/10/08
The ReV. MICHACT IMEIIO......cciiiioiiiiiiie et e e e e e e earaneens 06/10/08
The Rev. TImothy AIDIIGNt ....cccooiiiiiiiiieie et s 02/02/09
The Rev. JamMes D. MOYET .....cocciiiiiiiiiieciie ettt ettt e b e st e e sssaeenneeensaeensnees 02/02/09
The Rev. Rebecca Parsons-Cancelliere, DEacomn .........uuuuueeeveieiiiiiiiiiiiiieieeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee e 02/02/09
The ReV. WaYNE SHEITET........ceiciiiiiiiiiie ettt tee ettt e sb e st e e s baeensaeensaeeeneas 02/02/09
The Rev. JORN Hartman ...........coooovviiiiiiiieeiie et eaeneeens 09/15/09
The Rev. James A. COIQUROUN ........cooiiiiiiieie ettt ree e e esaeeene s 11/16/09
The ReV. Brian PAVIAC ........oooiiiiiiiiiiie e e 12/21/09
The Rev. Christine Sutton, DEACOM .......ooevviiiiieceteee ettt e e e e e e e eeeeeeeeeeeeeas 12/21/09
The Rev. TIMothy AIICMAN ........oeeciiiiiieiiieee ettt e e enaeeene s 07/22/10
The Rev. Ruth Jane WIlLTAmIS ..........ooiiiiiieieiiec et 04/13/10
The Rev. HArold J. MAY0.......cocciiiiiiiiiie ettt ettt eesnseesssaesnneeensaeenneas 07/16/10
The Rev. JOSeph RafTerty .....covviiiiiieiiece ettt st s 12/07/10
The Rev. ELIZabeth REE ......coooiiieiiiiiieeeeeee et 02/03/11
The Rev. William L. Martin (Retired 2010).......c.coceviiiiiiiiiieeiie ettt 05/12/11
The Rev. Glenn Mahaffey ........cccoeciviiiiiiiieiiiecie ettt 11/19/12
The Rev. John Davis, DEACOMN...........oceiiiiieieiiee et e e e e e eeareeeens 12/21/12
The Rev. Andrew ReiNNOIZ ..........ovvviiiiiieece e 06/30/13
The Rev. Kimberly ReiNholzZ.........c..oocviiiiiiiiiiiieciie sttt 06/30/13
The Rev. Beverly Meneely Deacomn........cccuveiieiiieiiieiiieciie ettt eae s 03/02/14
The Rev. Michelle MOYer, DEacCOMN.........cccvieriiieiiieeiiecieecieeeee et sveesereesreeeree e eenees 03/02/14
The Rev. Elizabeth Yale, DEaCOM.........coooiuveiiiiieeeeiiie et 03/02/14
The Rev. Van BanKkStOn ..........coovuvviiiiiiiiiieeiie e ee e e e eareeee e 09/18/14
The ReV. PAUL TOWETS....uuveiiiiiieitieeie e eeetee e e e e e e e e e ennraneeeeeean 09/27/14
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2014 Licensed to Officiate Clergy

The Rev. Sr. Helena Barrett
The Rev. Paul Bresnahan

The Rev. Dr. John Brndjar

The Rev. David Lee Carlson
The Rev. Charles Cesaretti

The Rev. Dr. Richard Ditterline
The Rev. Mary Ellen Dolan

The Rev. Robert Duval

The Rev. Dr. Jane Gaeta

The Rev. Dr. Gerard Gaeta

The Rev. Canon Elizabeth Geitz
The Rev. Dr. Allen C. Guelzo
The Rev. Ronald R. Miller

The Rev. Donald Shearer

The Rev. Leslie Smith

The Rev. Twila Smith

The Rev. Amy Spagna

The Rev. Canon William Warne
The Rev. Robert Wellner

Churches of the Diocese of Bethlehem

With year of admission into union with the Convention and clergy

ALDEN/NANTICOKE, St. Andrew’s, 12 East Kirmar Avenue (1900)
The Rev. Charles Warwick, Supply
ALLENTOWN, Church of the Mediator, 1620 Turner Street (1866)
The Rev. Maria Tjeltveit, Rector, The Rev. Twila Smith, Missioner
ALLENTOWN, Grace Church, 108 Fifth Street (1859)
David Moyer, Sr. Warden
ALLENTOWN, St. Andrew’s, 1900 Pennsylvania Avenue (1955)
The Rev. T. Scott Allen, Rector
The Rev. Jane Williams, Assistant Priest
ASHLAND, Church of the Holy Spirit, P.O. Box 82 (listed below)
ASHLAND, Memorial Church of St. John (1857)
FRACKVILLE, Christ Church (1903)
ST. CLAIR, Church of the Holy Apostles (1848)
Barry Idell, Sr. Warden
ATHENS, Trinity Church, 701 South Main Street (1864)
The Rev. Benjamin Lentz, Supply Priest
BETHLEHEM, Cathedral Church of the Nativity, 321 Wyandotte Street (1863)
The Very Rev. Anthony Pompa, Dean and Rector
The Rev. Kimberly Reinholtz, Assisting Priest
The Rev. Michele Moyer, Deacon
The Rev. Rodney Conn, Deacon
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BETHLEHEM, Trinity Church, 44 East Market Street (1873)
The Rev. Laura Howell, Rector
The Rev. Amy Spagna, Priest Associate
The Rev. Elizabeth MacMillan Miller, Deacon & Soup Kitchen Coordinator
The Rev. Canon Clifford B. Carr, Assisting Priest
The Rev. Canon Gwendolyn-Jane Romeril, Assisting Priest
The Rev. Dr. Richard Ditterline, Assisting Priest
The Rev. Dr. Gerard Gaeta, Assisting Priest
The Rev. Dr. Jane Gaeta, Assisting Priest
CARBONDALE, Trinity, 58 River Street (1845)
The Rev. Donald Schaible, Rector
CLARKS SUMMIT, Church of the Epiphany, 1003 Church Hill Road (1913)
The Rev. Graham CIiff, Interim Priest
Linda Rogers, St. Warden
DALLAS, Church of the Prince of Peace, Main Street (1930)
The Rev. Joseph Rafferty, Priest-in-Charge
DOUGLASSVILLE, St. Gabriel’s, P.O. Box 396 (1785)
The Rev. David Green, Rector
The Rev. Sally Bosler, Deacon
DRIFTON, St. James’, Main Street (1885)
The Rev. Elizabeth Haines, Priest in Charge
DUNDAFF, St. James’, Crystal Road (Summer Chapel - 1860)
EASTON, Trinity, 234 Spring Garden Street (1819)
The Rev. Canon Andrew T. Gerns, Rector
The Rev. Ray Harbort, Associate Priest
The Rev. Sr. Helena Barrett, Associate Priest
EMMAUS, St. Margaret’s, 150 Elm Street (1908)
The Rev. Andrew Reinholz, Vicar
The Rev. Elizabeth Diely, Assisting Priest
FOREST CITY, Christ Church, Delaware and Dundaff Street (1912)
The Rev. Don Schaible, Rector
HAMLIN, St. John’s, P.O. Box 118 (1845)
The Rev. Ronald Miller, Priest-in-Charge
HAZLETON, St. Peter’s, 46 South Laurel Street (1866)
The Rev. Marion Meiss, Deacon
HELLERTOWN, St. George’s, 735 Delaware Avenue (1909)
The Rev. Jonathan Mayo, Rector
HONESDALE, Grace Church, 827 Church Street, P.O. Box 111 (1833)
The Rev. Ed Erb, Rector
INDIAN ORCHARD, Christ Church, R.D. 4, Honesdale (1917)
The Rev. Donald Shearer, Supply
The Rev. Stephen Matylewicz, Supply
JERMYN, St. James’ (1872) & St. George’s (1918), Washington Ave. at Delaware St.
The Rev. Peter Pierson, Priest-in-Charge
JIM THORPE, St. Mark’s (1836) & St. John’s (1892), 21 Race Street
The Rev. John C. Wagner, Rector
The Rev. Rebecca Parsons-Cancelliere, Deacon
KINGSTON, Grace Church, 30 Butler Street, P.O. Box 1776 (1913)
The Rev. John Hartman, Rector
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KUTZTOWN, St. Barnabas’ Church, P.O. Box 236 (1958) (1988)
Charles Brown, Sr. Warden
LEBANON, St. Luke’s, 22 South Sixth Street (1859)
The Rev. Terrence Wible, Rector
LEHIGHTON, All Saints’, Coal Street at Second (1907)
The Rev. Jane A. Bender, Priest-in-Charge
MILFORD, Good Shepherd & St. John the Evangelist, Fifth & Catharine Streets (1860)
The Rev. Van Bankston, Rector
The Rev. Canon Elizabeth Geitz, Associate Priest
The Rev. Fran Hlavacek, Deacon
MONTROSE, St. Paul’s, 60 Church Street (1832)
The Rev. Paul Towers, Priest-in-Charge
Lynne Graham, Sr. Warden
MORGANTOWN, St. Thomas’, P.O. Box 97 (1740)
The Rev. Dolores Smith, Supply
The Rev. Donald Howells, Deacon
MOSCOW, St. Mark’s, 1109 Church Street (1923)
The Rev. Earl Trygar, Rector
MOUNTAINTOP, St. Martin’s, Church Road, R.D. 8 (1957)
The Rev. Daniel FitzSimmons, Rector
MT. POCONO, Trinity, Trinity Hill Road (1961)
The Rev. Robert Criste-Troutman, Priest-in-Charge
NAZARETH, St. Brigid’s, 310 Madison Avenue (1996)
The Rev. William Martin. Rector
NEW MILFORD, St. Mark’s, Main Street (1817)
Joan Flint, Sr. Warden
PALMERTON, St. John’s, 365 Lafayette Avenue (1915)
The Rev. Abraham Valiath, Rector
PEN ARGYL, St. Joseph’s Church, Box 36, 1440 Verona Avenue (1920)
The Rev. Joel Atkinson, Priest-in-Charge
Loretta Santo, Sr. Warden
POTTSVILLE, Trinity, 200 South Second Street (1836)
The Rev. James Rinehart, Rector
READING, Christ Church, Fifth Street at Court, P.O. 1094 (1824)
The Rev. John R. Francis, Rector
READING, St. Mary’s, 100 West Windsor Street (1912)
The Rev. Bruce Baker, Priest-in-Charge
Tim Calahan, Sr. Warden
SAYRE, Church of the Redeemer, 201 South Wilbur Avenue (1877)
The Rev. Glenn Mahaffey, Priest-in-Charge
The Rev. Hazel Hunt, Deacon
SCHUYLKILL HAVEN, St. James’, 100 Dock Street (1839)
John Granito, Sr. Warden
SCRANTON, Church of the Good Shepherd, N. Washington Avenue & Electric Street (1871)
Warren Shotto, Sr. Warden
SCRANTON, St. Luke’s, 232 Wyoming Avenue (1853)
David Wegner, Sr. Warden
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SINKING SPRING, St. Alban’s, Wilshire Boulevard, Box 2026 (1963)
The Rev. Karl L. Kern, Rector
The Rev. Jeffery Funk, Associate Priest
The Rev. Nancy Packard, Associate Priest
The Rev. Charles L. Beem, Associate Priest
The Rev. Canon Walter Krieger, Associate Priest
STROUDSBURG, Christ Church, 200 North Seventh Street (1887)
The Rev. Douglas Moyer, Rector
SUSQUEHANNA, Christ Church, Main Street (1898)
Todd Moffett, Sr. Warden
TAMAQUA, Calvary, 309 West Broad Street (1849)
The Rev. Robert Gildersleeve, Supply Priest
Susan Shapcott, Sr. Warden
TOWANDA, Christ Church, One Main Street (1844)
The Rev. Maureen AtLee Hipple, Rector
The Rev. Lawrence Holman, Deacon
TREXLERTOWN, St. Anne’s, Lower Macungie Road at Church Lane (1967)
The Rev. Canon Michael F. Piovane, Rector
The Rev. Bernice Reichard, Deacon
TROY, St. Paul’s, Elmira Street, Box 132 (1845)
The Rev. Han van den Blink, Priest in Charge
TUNKHANNOCK, St. Peter’s, Route 6 (1872)
The Rev. Lou Divis, Rector
WEST PITTSTON, Trinity, Spring Street at Montgomery (1885)
The Rev. John C. Major, Rector
WHITEHALL, St. Stephen’s, 3900 Mechanicsville Road (1904)
The Rev. Jonathan Mayo, Priest-in-Charge
Timothy Steckel, Sr. Warden
WILKES-BARRE, Holy Cross, 373 North Main Street (1916)
The Rev. Timothy Alleman, Rector
WILKES-BARRE St. Clement & St. Peter’s, 165 Hanover Street (1870)
The Rev. John Major, Priest-in-Charge
Thomas Jamieson, Sr. Warden
WILKES-BARRE St. Stephen’s, 35 South Franklin Street (1821)
The Rev. Brian Pavlac, Associate Priest
The Rev. William Marshall, Assistant Priest
WIND GAP, St. Mary’s, Box 365, Lehigh Avenue at Alpha Road (1915)
The Rev. Joel Atkinson, Priest-in-Charge
Charles Henry, Jr., Sr. Warden

Chapels in Institutions
ALLENTOWN, Episcopal House
BETHLEHEM, Diocesan House
GLEN SUMMIT, The Fred M. & Jessie A. Kirby Episcopal House
SLATE BELT, Episcopal Apartments

Report of Retired, Non-Parochial, and Licensed Clergypersons
(Received by the Bishop - Official Acts Performed in 2014 on file in the Bishop’s Office)
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Ordained and Received since last Convention:
The Rev. Beverly Meneeley, Deacon, 02 March 2014
The Rev. Michelle Moyer, Deacon, 02 March 2014
The Rev. Elizabeth Yale, Deacon, 02 March 2014

Clergy Deaths
None to Report

Clergy Widow Deaths
Marcia Kapps
Alice Pease
Grace Jones
Shirley Bridges
Pamela Adams
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PROCEEDINGS of the 143" DIOCESAN CONVENTION

October 10" and 11™ A.D. 2014
Cathedral Church of the Nativity, Bethlehem, Pennsylvania

Format of these minutes:

Business in order before the convention

Presentation, Explanation, Discussion; Items before convention for action.

Action taken by convention.

First Session, 1:00 pm
The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe, Bishop Provisional, called the meeting to order.

It was announced that the Pre-prints being used were distributed through the
website and that it has been revised since the Pre-Convention Meetings. Some
copies with blue covers were distributed that day. The Budget was to be found
on pgs. 27-29 and an updated List of Appointments to Convention Committees
could be found on page 4. Bishop Sean welcomed those attending and extended
his appreciation for the willingness of the delegates to serve.

Bishop Sean proposed omitting the roll call —
Unanimously agreed to.
and requested assurance of a quorum present.
Given by the Secretary.

Bishop Sean offered prayers and announced the opening Hymn.

Bishop Sean noted that materials were to be distributed only with the consent of the
Chair.
There was nothing else to distribute.

Bishop Sean requested the privilege of Seat and Voice for the following people:
Lay members of Diocesan Staff; Clergy licensed to Officiate; Lay members of Diocesan
Council; Lay members of the Incorporated Trustees; Lay members of the Standing

Committee; Members of Committees and Commissions presenting resolutions.
Agreed to.

Members of Committees of Convention were appointed in accord with the list of
Committees and Members listed on page 4 of the Pre-Print.

18



For first-time delegates, Bishop Sean stressed the importance of attending hearings.
Bishop Sean also outlined the protocols of addressing the assembly through the Chair
only with no cross talk. Bishop Sean then requested any resolutions not in the packets.

There were none.

Bishop Sean then introduced or announced:

New Clergy and Clergy in New Positions:
The Rev. Van Bankston, Rector, Good Shepherd and St. John’s, Milford
The Rev. Graham CIiff, Interim Rector, The Church of the Epiphany, Glenburn
The Rev. Glenn Mahaffey, Rector, The Church of the Redeemer, Sayre
The Rev. Jonathan Mayo, Vicar, St. Stephen’s Whitehall
The Rev. Joseph Parrish, Interim Rector, St. Stephen’s Pro-Cathedral, Wilkes-Barre
The Rev. Twila Smith, Missioner for Growth, The Church of the Mediator, Allentown
The Rev. Paul Towers, Rector, St. Paul’s Montrose

Ordained and Received since last Convention:

The Rev. Beverly Meneeley, Deacon, 02 March 2014
The Rev. Michelle Moyer, Deacon, 02 March 2014
The Rev. Elizabeth Yale, Deacon, 02 March 2014

Youth Delegates:
Vanessa Casterline
Philip Mclntosh
Andrew Potter
Eden Stella
Alternate: Clair Reitz

Clergy who have died since the last Convention:
There were none.

Clergy spouses who have died since the last Convention:
Florence Batten
Marcia Kapps
Alice Pease
Grace Jones
Shirley Bridges
Pamela Adams

Diocesan Staff:

The Ven. Howard Stringfellow ..........ccccvvveievciiiiiesieeie e, Archdeacon
The Rev. Canon Anne Kitch .......c.ccccvvveiviiciineciieninn, Canon to the Ordinary
The Rev. Canon Karl L. Kern..................... ..., Secretary of the Diocese
The Rev. Canon Jane B. Teter.....c.cocvvvvevveecieeniienieeeneenns Chaplain to Clergy

and Retired Clergy
The Rev. Andrew Reinholz..................... Liaison to Congregational Renewal



CindY BaKOS ...ocvvieiiiiiieciie et Bookkeeper

Rosie Hummel ........c.ccoooeeniiniiniiniiieieee Administrative Assistant for
Program Ministries and Database

Kat Lehman .......cooceeviiniiniininiiiiceeee Director of Communication and
Information Technology

Adam Bond........cccoeeveiniiniiniiniie Missioner for Communication
Bruce Reiner.......cccooceevevvevcieenciiecieeeen Comptroller and Assistant Treasurer
Nanette Smith........cccceeveeneene Administrative Asst. to Bishop & Archdeacon
Charlie Barebo..........cccccvvveieniiieiie e Development Missioner
Dan Charney .......cccccevveeeieeriieniiesiee e Stewardship Missioner
Ellyn Siftar......c..cccceeveeneene Missioner for Youth and Young Adult Ministries
Charles H. Welles IV ..o Chancellor
Linda HEeNTY....ooiiiieiieciieceeeee et s Vice Chancellor

Introduction of General Convention Deputies:
Scott Allen
Cathy Bailey
Jane Bender
Elizabeth House
Anne Kitch
Mark Laubach
Tony Pompa
Linda Rogers

Recognition of the Standing Committee of Northwestern Pennsylvania:
Jack Malovich
Anne Bardol
Dennis Blauser
Stacey Fussell
Mary Norton
Cheryl Pryts
Kaycee Reib
Brian Reid

Greetings from the Wider Church:
The Rev. Maria Tjeltveit introduced:
Bishop Samuel Zeiser, of the Northeastern Pennsylvania Synod of the ELCA;
and
Bishop Blair Couch, of the Northern Province of the Moravian Church.

The Bishop’s Address:
Presented by Bishop Sean.
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End of session announcements; Election procedures:
Election ballots will be handed out and collected by Diocesan Staff.
The Convention offering: will be divided equally between the Emergency
Relief for Kajo-Keji and the Bethlehem Area Shelter Project.
Reports of elected committees, program ministries, and diocesan staff is submitted
by Title and can be found in the Preprint starting on page 35.

........................... A reminder was also given regarding the schedule for the rest of the Convention.

Bishop Sean extended thanks and appreciation on behalf of the Diocese to Dick Guyer,
the Treasurer, and Ty Welles, the Chancellor, for their many years of service in their
important offices.

The Rev. Canon Andrew Gerns presented the Nominating Committee report.

The Secretary certified the presence of a quorum.

Nominations of Officers:

The Rev. Karl L. Kern......cocoeoiiiiiieiieiieee e Secretary
Mr. Charles Barebo .........ccocvieviieriieniieeie et Treasurer
Ms. Linda HeNTY...ccccviieeiieiieeieeceeee e Chancellor
Mr. Bruce Reiner........ccoeeevvevieeniieiie e Controller & Asst. Treasurer
Ms. Nanette Smith ........cccoevvieriieriiieriie e Registrar

There were no nominations from the floor.
Elected by voice vote

Unchallenged elections were confirmed by voice vote.
Ballots were distributed, marked and collected.

Words of Welcome by The Very Rev. Anthony Pompa, Dean, Cathedral Church of the Nativity,
Bethlehem.

Recess for Hearings.

Sessions Resumed 4 PM
There was no report from the ECW regarding the ingathering.

Balloting — Linda Rogers:
Linda Rogers reported that we had a good election and read the results of the positions that were
contested. Those results will be found elsewhere in this Journal.

Resolutions:
The procedure to be used by speakers was explained by Bishop Sean.

Resolution A on the Budget of the Diocese of Bethlehem, presented by the Treasurer, The
Rev. Raymond Harbart:
Passed unanimously.

Resolution B of the Personnel Committee for the 2015 Clergy Salary Schedule, presented
by The Rev. Scott Allen from the Personnel Committee:

Passed unanimously.
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Reports of Convention Committees:
The Audit Committee Report given by Charlie Barebo, Treasurer

Committee on Constitution and Canons
Committee Claims of Clergy and Delegates to Seats
Committee on Admission of New Parishes and Missions —

No Reports.

No action required.

Sessions Resumed Saturday morning
Reports Requiring Action:

Resolution C - Resolution to Establish More Comprehensive Requirements for Purchaser,
Possession, and Carrying of Firearms — Barbara Gessner
Moved and seconded to postpone Resolution C indefinitely.

Motion Passed by Majority.
Postponed indefinitely.

Resolution D - The original Resolution D to Limit Firearm and Ammunition Capacities was
withdrawn and a substitute Resolution was presented as follows:

“Resolved, that this 143" Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem make formal
requests urging our Senators, Congresspersons, and President Obama to enact legislation
designed to ban the sale, transfer, importation, and manufacture of fully automatic weapons and
high-capacity magazines, armor-piercing ammunition,

and kits that convert ammunition-feeding devices into large-capacity magazines capable of using
over ten rounds. This would not pertain to law enforcement and the military.

And be it further Resolved, that this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of
Bethlehem submit this resolution to the upcoming 78" General Convention of the Episcopal
Church.”

Moved and seconded to postpone Resolution D indefinitely.

Motion Defeated by Majority.
Moved and seconded to pass Resolution D as presented.
Motion Passed by Majority.
The Rev. Jane Arrington Bender and others presented the Resolutions of Courtesy.
- Will be found elsewhere in this journal.
Consented to unanimously.

The Committee of Dispatch and Unfinished Business — Deacon Marion Meiss

- There was no unfinished business.
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Final report of elections

Board of Discipline - Clergy

The Rev. Canon John Francis

Board of Discipline - Clergy

The Rev. Jeffrey L. Funk

Board of Discipline - Lay

James Vorosmarti

Commission on Ministry - Clergy

The Rev. Trula Hollywood

Commission on Ministry - Clergy

The Rev. Canon Laura Howell

Commission on Ministry - Clergy

The Rev. Canon Michael Piovane

Commission on Ministry - Clergy

The Rev. Jane Williams

Commission on Ministry - Lay

Virginia Falzone

Commission on Ministry - Lay

Peg Gerns

Diocesan Council - Clergy

The Rev. Timothy Alleman

Diocesan Council - Clergy

The Rev. David Green

Diocesan Council - Clergy

The Rev. Joseph Rafferty

Diocesan Council - Lay Jan Charney
Diocesan Council - Lay Richard Evans
Diocesan Council - Lay Kurt Kovalovich
Incorporated Trustees — Clergy The Rev. James Rinehart
Incorporated Trustees — Lay Howard Alleger

Incorporated Trustees — Lay

Joan Duckloe

Incorporated Trustees — Lay

F. Laird Evans

Standing Committee — Clergy

The Rev. Earl Trygar

Standing Committee — Lay

Liza Holzinger

Adjournment

Respectfully submitted

The Rev. Karl L. Kern
Secretary of the Diocese
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Resolutions
A

Resolution on the Budget of the Diocese of Bethlehem
Be it Resolved, That the Assessment Rate applied to Line A, Normal Operating Income (NOI), of the
2013 Parochial Report shall be 12% in 2015;
and be it further

Resolved, That the Proposed Mission and Ministry Budget of the Diocese as it is presented to the
Convention be adopted.

B

Resolution of the Personnel Committee
Regarding the 2015 Salary Schedule
Be It Resolved, that the Diocesan Personnel Committee recommends a (3) percent cost of living
increase for clergy with consideration for the addition of merit increases as performance and
resources allow and,

Be it resolved that the salary scale for Clergy for 2015 be as follows,

Parish Index Size of Parish Clergy Salary Range
1-99 Small $31,554.00 - $37,904.00
100-250 Medium $34,943.00 - $51,670.00
250-399 Large $41,818.00 - $64,375.00
400 — above X-Large $56,434.00 - $91,376.00

Be It Resolved, That the Clergy Supply Schedule for 2015, be as follows:

One Sunday Service or Saturday Service $130
Two Sunday Services $160
Saturday and Two Sunday Services $190
Mid Week Service $ 80

C

Resolution to Establish More Comprehensive Requirements for
Purchase, Possession, and Carrying of Firearms

Moved and seconded to postpone Resolution C indefinitely.

D

The original Resolution D to Limit Firearm and Ammunition Capacities was withdrawn and a
substitute Resolution was presented as follows:

“Resolved, that this 143" Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem make formal
requests urging our Senators, Congresspersons, and President Obama to enact legislation
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designed to ban the sale, transfer, importation, and manufacture of fully automatic weapons and
high-capacity magazines, armor-piercing ammunition,

and kits that convert ammunition-feeding devices into large-capacity magazines capable of using
over ten rounds. This would not pertain to law enforcement and the military.

And be it further Resolved, that this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of
Bethlehem submit this resolution to the upcoming 78" General Convention of the Episcopal
Church.”

Resolutions of Courtesy
RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #1

WHEREAS the Standing Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern Pennsylvania has graciously made
themselves available, and have blessed this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem with their
presence; and,

WHEREAS the 143" Diocesan Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem wishes to thank the Standing
Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern Pennsylvania for sharing this time with us.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, by this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem that our gratitude and thanks are extended to the Standing Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of
Northwestern Pennsylvania.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem shall present a copy of
this resolution to the Standing Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern Pennsylvania.

ADOPTED this 11™ day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.

RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #2

WHEREAS the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern Pennsylvania has graciously allowed their Bishop, The Rt. Rev.
Sean Rowe, to serve concurrently as Bishop Provisional of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem; and,

WHEREAS the 143™ Diocesan Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem wishes to thank the Episcopal
Diocese of Northwestern Pennsylvania for this generous arrangement; and,

WHEREAS the 143™ Diocesan Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem is hopeful that all of Christ’s
one, holy, catholic and apostolic church might take notice of this new model and paradigm of cooperation and
collaboration; and,

WHEREAS the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem desires to formally express its thanks not
only through prayer but also through the transmission of this Resolution to the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern
Pennsylvania.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that a copy of this resolution be filed by the
Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem with the Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Northwestern
Pennsylvania.

ADOPTED this 11"™ day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.

25



RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #3

WHEREAS, in the words of Anne Frank, How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before
starting to improve the world; and,

WHEREAS the youth of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem are already engaged in world-changing activities on a
number of levels and in a variety of manners; and,

WHEREAS the Youth Council of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem has elected a number of our youth to
represent them at this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem; and,

WHEREAS, true to form, these youth have represented themselves and others exceptionally well during this
Convention; and,

WHEREAS this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem wishes to extend its gratitude to the youth
representatives to this Convention.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that copies of this Resolution be delivered to each
of the youth representatives to this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem.

ADOPTED this 11" day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.

RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #4

WHEREAS, in the words of Elaine Agather, chairwoman for the Dallas Region of JPMorgan Chase Bank, The
leadership instinct you are born with is the backbone. You develop the funny bone and the wishbone that go with it;
and,

WHEREAS, the confluence of those traits, combined with ample amounts of compassion, love, devotion and
mentoring define the very essence of Mrs. Ellyn Siftar, our Diocesan Missioner for Youth and Young Adult
Ministries; and,

WHEREAS, through her ministries to and with our Diocesan Youth, Ellyn has helped shape the lives and futures of
so many of our young people; and,

WHEREAS, while we completely support her decision to return college and complete the degree upon which she
started many years ago, we nonetheless shall sorely miss her regular presence among us.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, by this 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem that our prayers, love, support and encouragement shall surround Ellyn as she enters this next phase of
her life. Furthermore, the Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem is directed to present a copy of this
resolution to our dear sister Ellyn.

ADOPTED this 11" day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.

RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #5

WHEREAS, the Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe has consented to the previously unheard of task of concurrent pastoral
leadership of two Dioceses of the Church; and,

WHEREAS, we of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem are encouraged by his candor, his compassion and yes, even
his animation; and,

WHEREAS, although the ships of the Dioceses of Northwestern Pennsylvania and Bethlehem are sailing uncharted
waters through this hitherto untested form of cooperation and collaboration; and
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WHEREAS, with complete faith in / AM to set our joint courses to a distant port unknown to us, but known to Him;
and,

WHEREAS, it is the prayer of the people of the Diocese of Bethlehem that all members of His one, holy, catholic
and apostolic church might take note of this unfolding model and paradigm of collaborative leadership; and,

WHEREAS, we desire to formally offer our thanks to Bishop Sean for undertaking this task.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, by this 143" Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem that our greetings, love, and gratitude shall be expressed to Bishop Sean through the delivery of a copy
of this Resolution by the Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem.

ADOPTED this 11" day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.

RESOLUTION OF COURTESY #6

WHEREAS, in the words of Joseph Mattera in his article “Top Five Regrets from an Eighty Year Old Minister”,
People come and go in a church, but there is only one guaranteed set of people for which a minister will always be
responsible: Their spouse and children; and,

WHEREAS the pressures of being a clergy family are of legendary proportion; and,

WHEREAS, with the added demands of maintaining two households; travelling regularly between Erie and
Bethlehem and sharing Bishop Sean with more than twice the number of parishes and missions with whom he was
shared one year ago those pressures could build beyond our comprehension; and,

WHEREAS your gift to us is sharing the treasured time of your husband and father with us; and,

WHEREAS the people of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem wish to extend our gratitude to both of you for such
generous sharing of Bishop Sean’s time as he fills the roles of husband, father, Diocesan Bishop and Bishop
Provisional, and

WHEREAS the people of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem pledge to keep both of you in our prayers and pledge
our continued love, and support as well as ministry of word and deed to both of you.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT, AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that this 143" Convention of the Episcopal
Diocese of Bethlehem offers prayers of thanksgiving for the priceless gift of Bishop Sean’s time to Mrs. Carly Rowe
and Miss Lauren Rowe. Furthermore, the Secretary of the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem is directed to deliver
separate copies of this Resolution to Carly and Lauren, which copies are to be sealed with our love.

ADOPTED this 11" day of October in the year of our Lord 2014 by the 143™ Convention of the Episcopal Diocese
of Bethlehem.
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Reports of Elected Committees, Program Committees and
Commissions and the Diocesan Staff

Assistant Treasurer
2014 Report

The Budget Committee has been working with Bishop Sean to complete the 2015 Budget. Parishes in
the Diocese have reported a very similar net operating income on their 2013 Parochial Reports as
compared to 2012 Parochial Reports.

Church Insurance of Vermont under the Episcopal Church Pension Group is our current commercial
policy carrier. The Insurance Committee is working toward having Church Insurance of Vermont
provide coverage for all the parishes in the Diocese and has also established guidelines for minimum
coverage. Please contact me to make arrangements to get a quote.

The Diocesan Insurance Committee committed to move our medical insurance to the Denominational
Health Plan (DHP) as required by General Convention 2012. The Diocesan Insurance Committee
selected a plan that is similar in benefits to the Blue Cross plan that was in place. After much
information gathering, the medical coverage was transitioned on June 1, 2013. All parishes are included
in the DHP as of January 1, 2014.

The congregation of Trinity and St. Phillips, Lansford decided to discontinue services. All
religious articles were removed and the building was sold as of January 2014.

At the 2012 Diocesan Convention a revision was made to the requirements for parish audits. The
approval of an audit by a committee of the parish following the guidelines in the Manual of Business
Methods in Church Affairs has been beneficial in assisting small parishes in completing the audit
requirement. We have received more audits this year because of this Amendment to the Canons.

The Diocesan Accounting Department is reorganizing procedures to streamline our functions.

We have outsourced payroll and changed to a biweekly payroll. Later in 2014 we will be moving to a
new accounting system (ACS). With the move to ACS, we will also change our accounting system
from cash to accrual based accounting. Starting in 2015 we will change our invoicing to the parishes to
annually invoicing rather than monthly. The Diocesan Accounting Department is currently having our
books and records audited. The Auditors have completed 2008 and 2009 with some of the schedules
completed through 2013. The Standing Committee will give a formal report on the progress.

I would like to thank Cindy Bakos, Bookkeeper and Rosie Hummel, Administrative Assistant, for their
continued dedicated service to the Diocese.

It is a pleasure to work with Archdeacon Howard, Canon to the Ordinary Anne, and all the staff at
Diocesan House. I look forward to working with Bishop Sean.

We are praying that 2015 brings growth to all our parishes in the Diocese.
Respectfully Submitted,

R. Bruce Reiner
Assistant Treasurer

28



Canon for Formation in the Christian Faith
2014 Report

Commission on Lifelong Christian Formation

The mission of the Commission on Lifelong Christian Formation for the Diocese of Bethlehem is to
support lifelong Christian formation in the parishes of the Diocese of Bethlehem, to live into the Charter
for Lifelong Christian Formation adopted by the 76™ General Convention of the Episcopal Church, and
to uphold General Convention Resolution A083 (2009) to formulate a

Diocesan Strategy for Lifelong Christian Formation. The Diocesan Missioner for Youth is an ex-
officio member of this commission. The Commission is chaired by the Canon for Formation.

Current membership: David Green (St. Gabriel’s, Douglasville), Barbara lannelli (Cathedral Church
of the Nativity), Marion Meiss (St. Peter’s, Hazelton), Brian Pavlac (St. Stephen’s, Wilkes-Barre),
Kimberly Reinholz (Cathedral Church of the Nativity, Bethlehem), Ellyn Siftar (Diocesan Missioner
for Youth), Judith Snyder (retired) and Terrence Wible (St. Luke’s, Lebanon).

Programs and Consultations

* [ continued parish visitations for teaching, preaching and consultation.

* The Commission hosted a Quiet Day for Christian Educators in August of 2013.

* In partnership with Grace Church, Kingston, the Commission hosted a Godly Play
workshop in September of 2013.

* The Commission provided resource tables for Diocesan Convention and Diocesan Training Day

* [l assisted members of Congregational Renewal on the shape and content of Renewal Assembly 1X
and helped outline the training for facilitators.

* [ worked with the Bishop and Diocesan Committees & Commissions to plan and
implement the 2014 Diocesan Training Day. LLCF commission members offered a
workshop on “Bishop 101.”

* [ worked with the Bishop on planning and implementing Clergy Days and the ClergyRetreat.

* [ facilitated retreats for the Daughters of the King in March 2014, and for the Women of Nativity
in April 2014.

* Iled a vestry work day for St. Paul’s Montrose in March of 2014

e Communication

* In Advent of 2013 I again published online Expectant in Bethlehem: Advent Meditations and the
spring of 2014 I produced another volume of Wilderness Yearnings, daily online mediations for
Lent, to support the spiritual formation of adults.

* [ continue to produce In-Formation In Bethlehem, the monthly electronic newsletter with
downloadable resources for adults, children and families. This and Faith Formation News, an e-
news source with information about resources and upcoming events, continue to be good and
cost-effective vehicles for sharing information. Both are widely subscribed within and beyond
the Diocese.

* I created a video class with ChurchNext on baptismal preparation.
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* Resources
* [ update the Christian Formation page of the Diocesan Website on a regular basis.

* I maintain The Diocesan Resource Library. Materials are available for browsing and borrowing.
The Resource Library contains books for children and adults, curriculum samples, and worship
resources. New books and other media continue to be added to the collection.

* [ am a member of Forma (the Network for Episcopal Christian Formation specialists) and of
Episcopal Communicators.

Respectfully Submitted,

The Rev. Canon Anne E. Kitch
Canon to the Ordinary
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Canon for Ministries
2014 Report

Although officially retired, I still continue to serve the diocese in several areas of ministry.

I continue to serve as Chaplain to our Retired Clergy and their spouses and partners. This past spring
we had two luncheons for them (one in Trexlertown and one in Scranton). They were well attended and
people enjoyed having a chance to visit with their colleagues. Many of them do not have the
opportunity to see each other very often, if at all. We plan to have these luncheons again next spring.

[ am in touch with the retirees at Christmas time and during the year to see how/what they are doing.
Many of them are quite busy — supplying, doing lots of volunteer work, traveling and working with
their hobbies. I hear from several of them in response to my Christmas card and I enjoy hearing from
them.

[ am also a member of the Chaplains for Retired Clergy with the National Church.

I continue to assist The Rev. Raymond Harbort to facilitate the Fresh Start Program, a program for
newly ordained clergy, clergy who are new to the diocese and those in new positions.

I still administer the Bishop’s School, a program focused on preparation for those seeking to be
ordained deacons. However, anyone is welcome to attend these classes. There are two semesters per

year and they run for ten Saturdays each.

I am also a member of the Standing Committee and find it very interesting during this time of
transition.

It continues to be a privilege to serve with and among you doing the work God has given us to do.

Respectfully Submitted,

The Rev. Canon Jane B. Teter
Canon for Ministries
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Commission on Ministry
2014 Report

The Commission on Ministry (COM) assists persons in their discernment of ministry and works with
them as they follow their path toward lay or ordained ministry in accordance with the national and
diocesan canons. The COM guides the formation and training of those studying for the vocational
diaconate and the priesthood and recommends to the Bishop the readiness of postulants and candidates
for advancement in the ordination process. The COM serves as a resource to the Diocese for the
ordination process.

The COM welcomed new members Sue Boskett, The Rev Fran Hlvacek, Charles Dunn, and The
Rev Charlie Warwick.

Outgoing members were Jean Evans, The Rev Jim Rinehart, The Rev Dan Jones, and The Rev
Frank St.Amour. We are grateful to them, and thank them for their service.

Ordinations: Foster Mays, Kim Reinholz, Andrew Reinholz, all to the priesthood on June 30th,
2013.

Development of a COM guidelines manual was initiated, with goal of completion in 2014. An all
day Retreat was held at Grace Episcopal Church, Kingston

The development of Regional Discernment (RD) Groups is ongoing. The number of people
entered into RD groups for 2013 was five.

In September we were given a presentation on RD guidelines and policies by The Rev Beth Haynes and
The Rev Nancy Packard, who together trained and coordinated said groups. We then identified the need
for designated roles of RD Coordinator and RD Trainer.

After 3 years of training RD groups, The Rev. Beth Haynes retired, and The Rev. Nancy Packard
volunteered to move to RD Trainer position, while Bob Schreiber volunteered to become the RD
Coordinator.

We thank them all for coming forward and giving their time and talents for this very important part

of the path towards Ordination.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Yedlock, Chair
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Communication and Information Technology

2014 Report
Live God’s Love: tell what you have seen and heard

Thanks go out to all our parish communicators and volunteer photographers who let us know when
events were happening and graciously sent us stories and photos this past year. I want to also thank our
Communication Commission who has worked hard to develop our Marketing Grant plan and is working
toward a comprehensive communication strategy plan was well for the diocese as we move forward. In
addition, last June, Adam Bond, a college student at Lehigh Carbon Community College, was hired to
handle our social media and news reporting as a Communication Missioner. Adam is hoping to transfer
to Moravian College to continue his studies in English. He and his wife Jennifer have two children and
live in Catasauqua.

During the past year we have done the following:

[0 We have continued our contract with ChurchPost for all the parishes of the diocese. If you are not
familiar with ChurchPost and would like to know more about it, please contact me. I will be more
than happy to arrange for you to see how it works. This communications tool allows all parishes to
create professional looking eNewsletters via the web without installing or purchasing additional
software. It also allows parishes to have a “Get Connected!” box
on their website so that community members and those interested in the parish’s ministry can
receive targeted emails for their particular interest.

[0 We also are renewing our offer of FREE websites this year through our contract with ChurchPost
(501 Web Sites) that provide a customized WordPress web site just for your parish. Again, this is
FREE to all parishes and we are paying for the hosting again for this year. If you don’t have a
web site, now is the time to get one! If you don’t like your web site or are not happy with your
hosting, you can move to this at no cost other than your paying for your own domain name. Not
only will you get a custom designed site, they will even train whomever you like to manage it.

All FREE to the parish. The only thing we ask the parish to pay for is their domain name so that
the parish owns their own domain name.

[0 We continued our contract with 123Signup.com to do online registrations that accept a credit card.
This option was at the request of a number of individuals who wished to pay for diocesan events in
this manner. Online registrations provide better efficiency with regard to staffing.

[0 We expanded the number of electronic newsletters for various program ministries of the diocese as
well as created more new lists for specific groups. If you would like to receive one of our public
electronic newsletters, please fill out the “Get Connected” box on our web site.

[l We continued our presence on Facebook and Twitter as well as have maintained a presence on
Google+, Vimeo, and YouTube. We have pages for Diobeth Communicators as well as the
Diobeth pages on Facebook. You can find our photos on Flickr and our eNewsletter, DioLight on
Issuu.

0 During Training Day this year we brought John Goodell, owner of Post Communications, in for
teaching our participants the new ChurchPost platform and connecting with those who have
WordPress sites with him to discuss individual needs.

[0 We are still using Donorworks to track all New Hope contributions. Donorworks has been
upgraded to version 9 and we have upgraded with it.
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We have continued our contract with VANCO services to provide online donations for all
parishes and for our diocesan level ministries (Bishop’s Discretionary Fund, Youth
Scholarships, Disaster Relief, and New Hope).

We have contracted with Christian Copyright Services to provide a discount to all our parishes
for copyright permissions especially for web streaming and using pre-recorded music in your
parish. Please see our web site for the details and promotion code to get a discount on your
order.

We also have two marketing initiatives, one with Lehigh University for their freshman handbook
that goes to all freshmen and their parents and one for parishes. Please see the grant page for
information on how your parish can request funds for marketing. We are requesting the same
amount this year to be set aside for parishes to continue the initiative.

We are transitioning our client computers to 10.9 Mavericks and will update all client computers
to the new iWork platform as well. 10.10 Yosemite is scheduled for release in the fall but we
will wait until the new OS is stable before upgrading.

We continued our contract with Apple under Joint Venture program to provide streamlined
support for computer helpdesk and training issues with the staff.

We have an account with SurveyMonkey to do online surveys as well.

We have additional blogs for the General Convention Delegation, Youth/Young Adults,
newSpin and New Hope in Pictures.

We have continued our contract with Web Solutions for the diocesan web site. Web

Solutions is now also handling all our email, which has reduced our overhead for servers.

We are working with the Moravian Church and the NEPA Synod of the Lutheran Church
(ELCA) to co-host a Social Media workshop to be held at Muhlenberg College this fall.

We also changed telecommunication providers from Broadview to RCN at a considerable savings
to the diocese while increasing our bandwidth resources. We are also investigating upgrading our
service to fiber optic to provide even better bandwidth and call quality.

We hope to add web conferencing and collaboration tools to our services with our
teleconferencing provider, Pragmatic this year.

Adam and I attended the Episcopal Communicators Conference held in Chicago. Next year’s
conference will be held in Maryland at their conference center.

Both Adam and I are members of the Episcopal Communicators network. Iam also a member of
the IEEE Computer Society. I serve as Vice President of Communications for a local chapter of
AUSA and was requested to serve on the Province I1II Communication Working Group this past
May at the annual synod.

I would like to thank Bishop Sean Rowe for the continued opportunity to serve you in this capacity
and also Archdeacon Howard Stringfellow for providing me with means to make this ministry work
on a daily basis. We hope the changes we are making improve operations and communications
throughout the diocese. Thank you again for your patience and support.

Respectfully Submitted, Kat

Lehman
Director of Communication and Information Technology
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Congregational Renewal
2014 Report

The Congregational Renewal Committee has been privileged to serve our diocese in a variety of ways.
We developed and presented Renewal Assemblies, and recommended Congregational Grants be made
to many parishes in the Diocese. This is part of our ongoing mission to encourage, support and
strengthen the parishes of our Diocese.

The Renewal Assemblies ‘Always We Begin Again’ brought over 100 people together to study, learn,
and pray about how to renew life and growth in our parishes. This assembly was based on the book;
Can Our Church Live, by Alice Mann. The book focuses on the past, present, and future of each parish
and describes how the stories of our life together in the past can have an impact on the present and the
future. This first Assembly looked at the arc that represents the life of each parish, from life to death,
with opportunities to turn back to growth and renewal along the way. This committee looks forward to
presenting this material to each parish that was unable to attend the workshop. Members of the
committee will come to any parish or group of parishes

that request a visit.

The committee plans to develop and present more assemblies based on the same book, by delving
deeper into this valuable resource. We are eager to serve our diocese and to Renew the Spirit of joy that
fills our sanctuaries!

We are grateful for the leadership of Rev. Don Schaible during the past year.

The Renewal Committee also recommended to Diocesan Council grants to 14 parishes to help further
and support their mission. The funds are part of the diocesan budget and will be available again for
2015. Applications will be available electronically.

Committee members:

The Ven. Howard Stringfellow, Archdeacon
The Rev. Lou Divis

The Rev. Canon Andrew Gerns

The Rev. Andrew Reinholz

The Rev. Don Schaible

The Rev. Charles Warwick

Liza Holzinger

Melody Lewis

Dr. Linda K. Rogers

Respectfully Submitted, The

Rev. Mary Lou Divis
Minister for Congregational Renewal
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Ecumenical and Interfaith Commission
2014 Report

The Ecumenical and Interfaith Commission seeks to encourage closer relationships with our Christian
brothers and sisters as well as people of other faiths, on personal, congregational, and diocesan levels.
There is much that happens in our diocese ecumenically and on an interfaith level, and we are glad
that most of this happens at the initiative of people who have caught the spirit of ecumenism rather
than coming directly from our commission.

Highlights from the past year include:

[0 Full Communion Partners, with The Rev. Samuel Zeiser, Bishop of the Northeastern Pennsylvania
Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, and The Rev. David Bennett, President of
the Eastern District of the Northern Province of the Moravian Church in America, are exploring the
development of a joint ministry of hope in the western part of our diocese;

[0 The Rev. Canon Maria Tjeltveit (Canon for Ecumenical and Interfaith Relations) preached at the
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity service at the Roman Catholic Cathedral of St. Peter, in
Scranton; a service attended by a number of our clergy. She also appeared on the Catholic
television;

Canon Tjeltveit lead a Bishop’s School class on Ecumenical and Interfaith Relations;

Canon Tjeltveit was an ecumenical guest at the Synod of the Northern Province of the
Moravian Church in America;

Oda

[0 An event planned for September, with the Diocese of Scranton, with Muslim speakers at the
University of Scranton, in September, organized by The Rev. Peter Pearson.

In addition to these activities, Canon Tjeltveit does the following on behalf of the diocese:

[0 Invites ecumenical guests to bring greetings at Diocesan Convention

[0 Attends the meetings of Christian Communities Gathering of Northeastern Pennsylvania
0 Attended the National Workshop on Christian Unity, in Albuquerque, New Mexico, which
includes the meeting of the Episcopal Ecumenical and Interreligious Officers.

Participated in an interfaith Mental Health workshop in the spring

Serves as secretary for the Moravian-Episcopal Coordinating Committee for the national

Church. Recently completed the Orderly Exchange of Priest and Pastors for our two
Churches.

g
g

EIC Members are: The Rev. Rodney Conn; The Rev. Lou Divis; The Rev. Jerry Gaeta; The Rev.
Daniel Gunn; The Rev. Beth Haynes; Ms. Diana Marshall; The Rev. Peter Pearson; The Rev. Lexa
Shallcross; and The Rev. Canon Maria Tjeltveit. The EIC normally meets quarterly in person or by
conference call. We welcome new members, especially lay members. Please speak to Canon Tjeltveit
if you are interested in joining the commission. Members of the EIC are available for consultation to
help individuals or congregations get more involved in ecumenical and interfaith activities.

Respectfully submitted,

The Rev. Canon Maria Tjeltveit
Canon for Ecumenical and Interfaith Relations
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Episcopal Church Women
2014 Report

A special thank you to all of you for your support of our project this year, which was to support the
ministry of St. George’s Regional Disaster Recovery and Outreach Center. First aid supplies, personal
care items, and bed linens were collected at each Church.

Our Annual Spring Luncheon and Program took place on May 14™ at Kirby House. The Rev. Lou
Divis, Rector of St. Peter’s Church Tunkhannock, was our speaker. Her message was “Stories of
Creation’s intersection with God’s Word in the old and new Testament. The Rev. Canon Anne Kitch
celebrated the Holy Eucharist assisted by The Rev. Canon Lexa Shallcross. The offering was
designated for The Network of Biblical Storytellers at Christian Theological Seminary Indianapolis,
Indiana to be used for their scholarship fund.

We continue to support New Hope in Kajo-Keji. Watch for news of our annual luncheon and
program to be held at Kirby House in May 2015.

The mission of the Diocesan Episcopal Churchwomen is to assist the women of the Diocese of
Bethlehem to carry out the work of reconciliation, mission, and ministry in their parish, community,
nation and the world and to take their place in the life, governance and worship of the Church.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dorothy Shaw
President ECW Diocese of Bethlehem
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Episcopal House
2014 Report

Background
The Episcopal House is a 20-story Senior Citizen high-rise apartment building in Allentown, PA. It is

owned by the Episcopal Housing of the Lehigh Valley, Inc., which is a non-profit Pennsylvania
Corporation established by the Episcopal Diocese of Bethlehem in 1968. The building contains 210
apartments (105 Studio apartments and 105 One-Bedroom apartments) plus a large living room, lobby,
activity rooms, beauty parlor, computer room, library and a laundry.

As of July 2014, the studio apartment rents for $422.00/month while the one-bedroom apartment

rents for $548.00/month, which includes heat, air conditioning and all utilities, except telephone.
Fifteen of the studio apartments are HUD subsidized

Current State of Our Building

Despite having a trained maintenance staff and responsible residents, as with any 46-year-old building,
the infrastructure has passed its useful life expectancy and has deteriorated to the point where large-scale
renewal is required. Our electrical service is only sufficient for lighting and basic appliances; therefore,
we have gas ranges rather than electric. Our apartments have no individual temperature controls and we
can no longer find parts for the existing units. The plumbing and heating systems have frequent water
leaks that could potentially create a toxic mold situation. Our roof is near its useful life expectancy. Our
outer curtain walls are cracking and we have water infiltration issues around the window areas of the
apartment units. The two elevators servicing the building are in need of constant repair. Our walkways
and parking lot are in serious need of replacement and our public areas are outdated.

We continue to address the many issues plaguing our aging building. Over the past year, we have begun
addressing water infiltration issues around apartment windows. We have also replaced the original
flooring in our 2™ floor activity room. This flooring, composed of asbestos tiles was lifting, causing two
potential issues, tripping hazards as well as asbestos in the air. We have

made some minor improvements to apartments as they are being vacated as well in order to make them
more appealing. These improvements include replacing old metal bi-fold closet doors and tiling over
the original existing mosaic bathroom floor tiles. We still need to address the remaining common areas
and replace flooring, windows and furniture.

Future Funding Requirements

As per the recommendations of professional engineers who made a comprehensive study of our building
systems to evaluate their condition and future repair requirements. We concluded that our electrical,
plumbing and heating/cooling systems have exceeded their useful life expectancy, are beyond repair and
must be replaced. Based on their recommendations, we estimate that we will need $10 million dollars
in additional funding to replace those systems. The most urgent of these recommendations includes the
apartment fan coil units, water infiltration issues and plumbing and electrical upgrades. Given our
current rent structure, we have exhausted our ability for borrowing. In addition, we will need to replace
our aging roof in the near future, which will cost over $100,000.

38



Other Current Projects

We recently addressed major repairs to the cooling tower that is connected to the chiller and
replaced broken mist eliminators. We are working with a contractor to fix some of the water
infiltration issues identified in over 100 apartment windows. This is done by removing the window
and installing a new frame for a cost of $1,300 per window.

We are currently working on a grant to provide the funding necessary to replace the drafty, inefficient

windows on the 1% and 2™ floors. We are also looking for funding opportunities that will enable us to
enhance the outside areas, providing a restful, pleasant area for residents to use in the warmer months.

2014 Officers and Board of Directors

The Rev. Canon Bill Lewellis, Designate of Bishop
Gary Gurian, President

Thomas Morgan, Vice-President

Christopher Scheetz, Treasurer

Gus Liadis Nicholas Butterfield
Joe Capparell David Hornung Rev.
Robert House Robert Jewett, Esq.
Courtney Pascarella Richard Siter Carsten
Morgan

Joseph Karpinsky, Resident Representative

Respectfully Submitted:

Cara Scheetz, President of the Episcopal House Board of Directors
Miki Weaver, Executive Director
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Evangelism Commission
2014 Report

Diocesan Mission Statement:
“Live God's love. Tell what you have seen and heard!”

The Great Commission: “Go therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name
of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything that I have
commanded you. And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age.” Matthew 28:19-20

Diocese of Bethlehem — Prayer for Evangelism
Holy God, your Son called us to wrap the whole world in your saving embrace. By your Holy Spirit
give us compassion, purpose and energy to invite into your Church those who do not yet know the
transforming power of your love. We ask this through Him who has brought us from darkness to
light, your Son, our Savior Jesus Christ. Amen.

Evangelism is the effective proclamation, by word and deed, of the Good News of Jesus Christ to those
who do not believe and to those who have not heard. The Evangelism Commission works

to assist the members of the Diocese become proficient evangelists, call out the gift of evangelism from
among its members and orient congregations so that evangelism is a normal and expected part of each
congregation’s ministry. The Commission meets monthly through the program year. We are an
energized and committed group and are thankful to our bishop and diocesan staff for their assistance and
support.

Our continued prayer is that each person in the Diocese of Bethlehem will become
effective, joyful and prayerful proclaimers of The Good News. That we may we

all continue to “gossip the Gospel” in our day

Some tools available for parishes in the diocese:

Facebook for Diocese: https:// www.facebook.com/DioceseOfBethlehem
Facebook for Evangelism Commission:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/237017933101963/

Website of the Diocese: http://www.diobeth.org/

Website of the Episcopal Church in the USA: http://www.episcopalchurch.org/
Website for Evangelism from Episcopal Church.org:
http://www.episcopalchurch.org/page/evangelism-tools-and-marketing-support

Workshops: “Unbinding the Gospel” and “Using the Unbinding Series” for your church
Evangelism blog, maintained by Canon Gerns: “Share the Bread”
(http://sharethebread.blogspot.com)

“Transforming Evangelism” (Church Publishing, 2008), by The Rev. David Gortner, PhD;
Virginia Theological Seminary

[ o | I s o |

Workshops: Incorporating New Members into the Your Congregation
Workshops: Evangelism for Shy People and Other Ordinary Christians.
Consultations and support concerning evangelism strategies for your church

Iy |
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[0 Assistance with marketing, web presence and social media (with the Communications
Commission)

Suggestions for videos, books and materials for adult forums, vestry, and community study
Website of the Episcopal Diocese of Texas: http://www.epicenter.org/ and Book:
“Reclaiming the Great Commission”, by Bp. Claude Payne

g
g

[0 Projects and Activities

We continue to work closely with other committees and commissions of the Diocese especially the
Stewardship Commission, Communications Ministries and The Renewal Commission.

The Evangelism Commission recently led two workshops at Diocesan Training Day, April 5%,
2014:

0 Authentic Faith Storytelling led by Fr. John Francis, Mrs. Carol Keane and Fr. Wayne Sherrer;
with great help in the design by Mo. Kimberly Reinholz. The key to Evangelism is telling an
authentic faith story. This is what draws people to a faith community - whether it is the Roman
Catholic Church with a charismatic leader like Pope Francis, or the Emergent Church leader
with a recovering drug addict, tattooed pastor like Nadia Boltz-Webber. Videos were shown of
Pope Francis and Nadia Boltz Webber.

[0 The afternoon session was “Listening for the Holy in the Stories of the Unchurched”,
led by Fr. Francis, Mrs. Keane and Mo. Jane Bender. This workshop was a follow-up to
the May 20 13 Evangelism Conference, using The Rev. Dr. David Gortner’s book:
“Transforming Evangelism”. What, why and how we, as individuals, engage in “Holy
Listening” with others — especially those who have no intersection with a faith community.
Listening is the essential first step, after prayer, in intentional, relational evangelism.

In spring of ‘14, Mo. Bender led a class at Bishop’s School on Evangelism. We remain in active
cooperation with the Diocesan Renewal Committee and know that our work is at the heart of this
important project to recapture a sense of mission and hope in our shared ministry. We are embarking
on periodic joint meetings so that we may better collaborate in these ministries.

The Evangelism Commission is represented on the revived Diocesan Communications
Commission, with thanks to Mrs. Kat Lehman, and have had useful work with them as the
Diocesan web-site and other media are being revised and updated. We have updated the
Evangelism page of the Diocesan Website and have also launched an Evangelism Page on
Facebook, which currently has 613 members. Many thanks to Mo. Kimberly Reinholz for
inspiring us to move forward with this social media tool.

The Evangelism Commission assists parishes in learning about evangelism, brainstorming about
possible approaches and answering questions about evangelism resources. Members have led a Vestry
retreat at St. Luke’s in Scranton, met with Vestry members in North Parish and have participated in
numerous, less formal consultations with clergy and lay leaders around the diocese.

It has become something of an annual tradition that most of the Episcopal Churches in the Lehigh
Valley take part in the annual “Pride in the Park” Festival at Cedar Beach Park in Allentown, staffing a
booth and handing out church flyers, free bottles of water and other items pointing to

the Episcopal Church. The Evangelism Commission helps with fund some of the giveaways, but the
organization c